Buffalo Creek Homeowners Association

Annual Homeowners Meeting Minutes January 11, 2018

MEETING: The Annual Meeting of the Buffalo Creek Homeowners Association was held at the Leeper Center on Thursday, January 11, 2018. Dan Sattler called the Meeting to order at 6:30 pm.

PRESENT: Board Members present: Dan Sattler, Karen Johnson, Bryan Lamoreaux, Josh Story, Jesse Riesterer, Mike Nothnagel and Kim Holbrook. Leah Selvage was absent. A Quorum of the Board was established. Also, present was Tim Singewald of Buffalo Creek Management and Pete Dauster, attorney for Buffalo Creek HOA.

HOMEOWNERS PRESENT: Twenty five (25) homeowners were registered on the sign in sheets, one non homeowner signed in and thirty seven (37) homeowners were represented by proxy, for a total homeowner representation of 62. A quorum of Homeowners was established.

CALL TO ORDER: President Dan Sattler called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm. He addressed the assembly verifying that notice was given and mailed to homeowners of record as required under the Bylaws Article 3 section 4, a minimum of 10 days prior and not more than 50. Dan also pointed out that the notice included: location, time, list of current Board Members, minutes from last year, financials for 2017 and budget for 2018. Signs were properly posted in the neighborhood and a reminder email was sent.

HOMEOWNERS FORUM: The following are statements made by Homeowners to Non Agenda Items.

- Ralph Trenary Candidate for Colorado State Senate addressed the assembly about his candidacy for our District. He asked for support of the community and asked that people view his website.
- Mike Massey spoke to the sidewalk replacement issues in Buffalo Creek and the public records from the Town of Wellington. He spoke to Town Code Article 2 Section 11. 2. 10. The Owner shall maintain the sidewalks in good repair. He believes the owner to be the Town. He also read a sentence that the repair should be completed at the expense of the Town. He obtained copies of the Development Agreement of Buffalo Creek and the dedication of public improvements, streets and sidewalks to the Town. He read pertinent statements there in and went to the documents he also found for the Dedications as accepted by the Town of the improvements. He read, "Improvements had been completed, warranty periods had expired for all the Buffalo Creek's phases A B C & D, and these were accepted by the Town of Wellington". Dan commented that he hoped Mike was right however this has been vetted with the Town over several years they've held steady to their interpretation. Mike agreed to make copies of his research available to the Board. Mike suggested he make a further presentation at a future meeting of the Board in hopes of getting a group presentation to the Town of Wellington. This will be scheduled for one of the next meetings.

- Sally Weisser also asked questions about whether or not something was agreed to by the city that supersedes what was presented by Mike. It was pointed out that opinions have been made by the Town Attorney, Town Administrator and the Town Planner that sidewalk repair was the responsibility of the homeowner. There were questions about homeowner's plates. Sidewalk markers are in the sidewalk and should we get a survey to confirm. Mike stated he was a licensed surveyor and pointed out markers on the sidewalk are actually offsets not property markers.
- Kass Kohrmann commented on violations. She would like the neighborhood to have more culture. She believes we fall in the middle of regional HOA's for our processes. She suggested the Board look into group purchasing of things like Round Up and Clove Oil for combating weeds. Maybe we can get group discounts. She would like to see the neighborhood parties again. Dan pointed out that in past years we did not get community support. She would like positive things. It was pointed out several homeowners received letters thanking them for well-maintained yards this summer.
- Shirley Eckes presented a letter to the Board objecting to wording that she felt was in the minutes incorrectly with respect to her flooding issue. She read the letter to the assembly.
- Reesa Conroy questioned about Landscaping and Irrigation in the common areas and the reporting of issues. It was affirmed that any issues be reported to the Management Company. She questioned rain sensors for irrigation. The Board had looked into the rain sensor and with three wells, three different clocks and over 90 different zones the cost has been determined to be prohibitive. Dan pointed out that the Management Company has turned the system off and/or on in the past manually. Ressa also questioned about Ash borer tree beetle. It was pointed out to contact Tree Top LLC if any homeowner wanted to get spraying when the common areas are treated. It would be at their cost but they could have a savings as they would be in the neighborhood. Several Homeowners are already doing this.
- Joel Rigby questioned about changes to the Procedures for Conducting a Meeting. The website was down and he could not access it. Dan stated it mostly covered; registering to address the Board on non-agenda items, signing in at the Podium, developing system to keep from multiple homeowners saying the same thing over and over again, allowing people to speak without being interrupted and restricting time to 3 minutes. Tim pointed out that when people call out from the audience it's almost impossible to record names in the minutes and get the information. A more orderly system allows for better minutes. Some of these procedures were not changes and were already in the Procedures but reiterated in the newsletter for guidance at this years Annual Meeting.

MANAGEMENT REPORTS: Dan asked for consideration of the minutes and mentioned Shirley's comments earlier. A motion was made by Buz Johnson to approve the minutes as written and this was seconded by Joel Rigby. The motion passed 58 for and 1 apposed.

Dan asked for any questions with respect to the financial statements. Joel questioned the sidewalk numbers. Tim pointed out that there was a designation to the side of the column 50/50 Sidewalk which designated the shared sidewalk project costs. There were no sidewalk costs in the total relating to the north sidewalk. Mark Van der Woerd questioned why the Budget was not balanced. He pointed out it showed an \$8,000.00 profit. Tim pointed out that the Board tries not to spend more than budgeted and the numbers reflect that if all incomes come in and

expenses do not exceed expectations that the Board is trying to Budget for a small income over the expense. Mark felt Budgets should be zero.

ELECTION OF BOARD MEMBERS: Dan discussed the fact that two Board Members were reaching the completion of their terms and should probably be reaffirmed. Dan had the current Board identify themselves. Joel questioned the process of the Board appointing Board Members during the year. It was pointed out that the Board can appoint a homeowner to fill the term of a Board Member vacating their position and that they serve to the end of that term. Board Members are elected to serve for three years. When their term is up they should be reaffirmed by the homeowners if they are agreeable to the nomination. Kass Kohrmann made the motion to reappoint Karen for three years. Kim seconded and the vote of Homeowners was unanimous. Lewis Johnson made the motion to reappoint Mike for three years. Karen seconded and the vote of the Homeowners was unanimous. Sally Weisser, a homeowner of 8 years, addressed the assembly and offered to serve on the Board. There were no other nominations and/or volunteers. Karen made the motion for Sally to serve on the Board for three years, Mike seconded the motion and Sally was voted to the Board by a unanimous vote of the Homeowners.

NEXT ANNUAL MEETING OF THE HOMEOWNERS: The next Annual Meeting of the Homeowners will be January 10, 2019, 6:30pm at the Leeper Center.

ADJOURN: At 7:18 pm Lewis made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Jesse. The vote to adjourn was unanimous.

Buffalo Creek HOA - Annual Newsletter

January 2019

Dear Buffalo Creek Homeowner,

On behalf of the Buffalo Creek Homeowners Associations' Board of Directors, this letter is to notify you of the Upcoming Annual Meeting of the Buffalo Creek HOA Homeowners (AHM) which will be held on Thursday January 10, 2019. The meeting will be held at our regular meeting spot, The Leeper Center, 3800 Wilson Ave in Wellington, CO. Sign in will begin at 6:00 pm and the meeting starts at 6:30 pm. Buffalo Creek HOA is a Common Interest Community; the Declarations were recorded 5/20/2003, under Reception Number 2003-0061450.

Presidents Note:

Hello Buffalo Creek Homeowners,

It's been another good year for us here in our little subdivision. Our board has worked hard to be frugal with your money and this has resulted in us coming in under budget again this year.

I must say that it has truly been a pleasure serving you as your President. I've enjoyed working with this board and with Tim our property manager. That being said, my time has come to an end as President. The January 10th meeting will be my last. Thank you for allowing me to serve you these past 7 years.

I look forward to seeing all of you at our annual meeting to discuss what we've done and what we are planning to do in 2019. With Warm Regards,

Dan Sattler, President Buffalo Creek HOA

<u>Your Board of Directors:</u> Dan Sattler - President, Sally Weisser - Vice President, Leah Selvage - Secretary, Karen Johnson - ARC Chairman, Bryan Lamoreaux - Webmaster, Jesse Riesterer and Kim Holbrook - members at large.

Board Openings: The Buffalo Creek Homeowners Association allows up to 9 Board Members, however for the ability to meet the Quorum requirement it works best to operate as a 7 member Board. Dan Sattler has turned in his resignation and will be leaving the Board after this Annual Homeowners Meeting. We've been working on him to try and get him to stay as he's been doing such a great job, but as Mayor Pro Tem of the Town we understand how much time he donates for us. If you are interested in becoming a Board Member, please contact the Management Company or a Board Member ASAP so we can get a short bio from you to include in our Annual Meeting reminder (January 7th) to introduce you to the Homeowners. The election will take place at the Annual Meeting January 11th.

Annual Disclosure:

- 1) The fiscal year for the Buffalo Creek HOA is January through December.
- 2) During the 2018 fiscal year all homes were assessed \$40.00 monthly dues and the same will be assessed in 2019. The mailing address of Buffalo Creek HOA is PO Box 1182, Wellington, CO 80549. The approved Budget for 2018 was \$240,630.00 and the Board came in below Budget once again.
- 3) Buffalo Creek Insurance Coverage (Business Owners, Directors and Officers, and Fidelity) is through American Family Insurance Company. Keith Montey is our Agent, address: 3011 W 10th St #112 Greeley, CO 80634 (970) 353-1533.
- 4) The address of Buffalo Creek Management is PO Box 1182, Wellington, CO 80549 and the telephone number is (970) 568-3170. Buffalo Creek Management is managed by Tim Singewald who is Licensed by the State of Colorado as a Community Association Manager, License # RM 00002909. Email: singewald@aol.com Buffalo Creek Management is also insured through American Family Ins. Co.
- 5) All HOA documents can be found on our Website: www.buffalocreekhoa.com

2019 Annual Meeting: The Board of Directors will adhere to the Procedures for Conducting Meetings. Any homeowner wishing to address the Board of Directors will need to register at the sign in desk with; name, property address and topic. Upon the start of the meeting the list will be delivered to the HOA President/Chair and during the "Address the Board on Non-Agenda Items", the Chair will call the homeowner to the podium for the comment. Comments need be kept to a three minute limit. Each Homeowner has the right to talk without interruption. If several homeowners wish to talk on the same

subject, the Chair may either request that they choose a few to represent the group and/or the Chair may adjust the time allotment. The Board may elect to reply or take the information for later consideration.

2018 Year in Review:

<u>Dry Land Mowing:</u> At last year's AHM several homeowners requested that more effort be taken on maintenance of the dryland designated areas. The Board negotiated the maintenance contract with Greening Up to increase the dry land mowing and weed mitigation. It looked a lot better this year. We have talked with Greening Up about better weed mitigation.

Common Area Maintenance: One of our Common area projects this year was the repair and cleaning of all of our drain pans. Many of the drain pans had grown over and no longer flowed properly. This was an item negotiated in our Greening Up contract, however the project was much more than any of us had anticipated. Greening Up completed this without complaint. The Board authorized \$2,000.00 additional for this effort. Our irrigation system was installed in 2003 and it is showing its age. In 2018 we continued to replace rotors and pop up spray heads that have just worn out. We have three different clocks, operating 30 zones each; with a total of 3,200 spray heads. It seems like we have broken heads every week, but with the help of multiple homeowners who report breaks to management and with the fast repair, the common areas are looking as good as the Board can remember.

Garden Club: Several homeowners have requested that we create a Garden Club for the flower beds at the large sign and to maybe create some flower pots around the smaller sign. This past year our flowers at the sign were a bit dismal however Greening Up only spent \$915.00 of the \$4,000.00 flower bed budget. The hail this year sure didn't help. The Garden Club is hopeful of creating a wonderful splash of color at the signs like we used to have. If you have an interest in helping out please contact Sally Weisser who will be spear heading this project for the Board.

<u>Gallegos Trash Removal Contract:</u> We have not had a price increase in our trash service contract in over three years. A new three year contract was negotiated at an increase of \$97.69 per week (which is 0.23 per house), resulting in an annual contracted amount of \$57,288.00. We will also keep our "Middle of May Clean-up Day".

<u>Greening Up Landscaping:</u> We are entering into our third year of the three year contract with Greening Up. There are no changes to costs this coming year.

<u>Mail Boxes:</u> Jorge with Greening Up will be handling the snow removal this winter. He is aware of the need for plowing around the mail boxes and trying to deal with the ice buildup that comes from cars idling and dripping water while homeowners pick up mail. Jorge put salt buckets at each location so homeowners can throw out some snow melt as needed. If these get emptied please report to the Management Company and we'll get them refilled.

<u>Pump House</u>: We budgeted \$40,000.00 to rebuild the Pump House irrigation pump system this year. The Board awarded the bid to and contracted with Canfield pump again, who had completed the work on our wells along the north side. We found a few things that were wearing out once the pump was pulled and the Board moved to have those replaced while under construction. This caused us to go \$5,612.00 over budget on this project, however we had \$20,000.00 budgeted in Capital Improvements the Board felt would be best used here. The new system worked great this past year. We had a couple of initial adjustments we needed to make in the spring but we are very pleased with the redesigned system

<u>Tree Maintenance:</u> We have decided to enter into a three year tree maintenance program with Tree Top to care for all the trees in our common areas. They will trim, spray, supplement feed and make reports to the Board on a quarterly basis as to the state of the trees and shrubs. The Board sees the HOA trees as one of our largest investments and has now budgeted to keep up with this critical care. All of the HOA trees have been inventoried and Tree Top will be making suggestions on proper replacements on all future tree needs. The Board monitored the work they did this past year and felt they did a great job and unanimously supported the three year contract. We have contracted with Just Trees again for tree replacements.

<u>Hail Damage:</u> This year, 2018, will be known for the record number of roofs being damaged by hail. We experienced multiple hail storms and more than half of the roofs in the HOA were replaced due to damage. The number of ARC requests coming through kept the volunteer group of ARC members swamped all summer and fall. We all thank them for their wonderful service. Thank you. Karen Johnson, Jilda Senatore, Kim Holbrook

Fence Staining: Due to all the commercial painters being swamped with the hail damage repairs, it was difficult to get the 20% perimeter fence of the HOA stained this year. The Board will consider staining two sections next year, or they may decide to just back the process up one year.

Note on Property Values: The average sales price of a home in the HOA was \$348,000.00 this year, as compared to \$317,000.00 in 2017. This represents a 10% increase in value in one year. Top sales prices were \$387,000 & \$390,000 Home sales in 2019 will start exceeding \$400,000.00. Homes available for sale dropped by 33% in 2018 as people enjoy the amenities we have in the area. (2016 & 2017 average summer sales were 30 homes vs. this year's 20 sales) It is assumed that the when the High School starts construction, just that alone will increase our values 10% to 15%. As soon as they start breaking ground we should see huge increases in our values. (The High School was promised to open by 2023 – keep pressure on them to make sure it happens) Consider the reasons our community is so desirable and let's keep working together to make sure we keep those assets working for us.

Leveraged Position: Consider you bought your house a year ago (2017) at \$317,000.00 with \$20,000.00 down, an investment of \$20,000.00. Today (2018) your value would be up 10% to \$348,700.00. Let's say Poudre School District puts up a sign across the road and starts the High School next spring causing a 10% boost in the home pricing due to our proximity to the High School. Home value hits \$383,570.00 but you stay another year and consider selling in 2019 with another 10% property value increase from the average amount of annual increase – now your house is at \$421,927.00. Of course you've paid your mortgage every month and covered your tax and interest, but you also paid down on the amount you owed. Your payment would be about the same as the average rental rate today of \$1,650.00 a month – but when you own the house you get tax write off benefits and you get the benefits from your investment in your house. If in 2019 you sell your house for \$421,927.00 you'd have a gain of \$104,927.00. (Original cost was \$317,000.00) Your investment of \$20,000.00 in 2017 just gave you \$104,927.00 in return, or 524%. (This is a leveraged investment.) If you paid in full for your house you would have had a 33% increase. Leverage only seems to work if there is buy in, a vested interest in a property. It's the physics of the lever and fulcrum where you need a bit of the lever beyond the fulcrum if you expect to lift the load. A few years back when a lot of people bought homes without a buy in amount (0% down and easy to qualify), they could more easily walk away from their mortgage because they did not have a buy in. This collapsed the whole mortgage balloon which drastically dropped property values as banks tried to sell foreclosed homes for whatever they could get. Homes were soon less in value than the amount of the mortgage on them (an upside down mortgage). This dropped home values drastically and it also pulled a lot of people down with it. Home values in Buffalo Creek have rebounded and are strong. All the upside down mortgages should now be corrected and our neighborhood is one of the most sought after to move into. The Board tries to keep the HOA a clean, attractive, desirable place to move to, protecting your investment.

<u>HOA Monthly Payments:</u> The Board has been requesting homeowners to sign up for ACH payments. This is an automatic payment system from bank to bank. A majority of our homeowners are now using this service. Please contact us today if you wish to consider ACH. It really does save everyone time and money. You won't need to worry about remembering to send in a payment, stamps and mailing on time. We can switch you over at any time.

Reserve Requirements: HOA's are required by law to have a Reserve Study completed and set up. (The formula is based on the dollar amount of HOA assets and the replacement value) It appears there are not many HOA's who comply with this and are not meeting their requirement, however, Buffalo Creek HOA has attained and maintains the Reserve Requirement. Our goal by 2018 was \$270,000.00 (which we've met) and at the end of 2019 it's \$300,000.00. The Board elected this year to show the required annual reserve contribution amount as an expense on the budget, even though it is not an expense. Through this distinction it helps guarantee the vision and the planning to be able to achieve the goals of the Reserve Study annually, but, these funds are not spent, they are being deposited into CD's satisfying the HOA's state Reserve Requirement. Please remember this is not an expense, just a way to make sure we account for it.

2019 Possible Projects: Middle of May is Clean Up Day. We are planning this for May 11, 2019 to help again with Spring Clean Up. At our current level of HOA dues (\$40.00 per month) and due to the fact we've now completed a lot of our major projects, the increase of services like: the increase for trash removal and tree maintenance, can be absorbed in our operating budget without any increase in dues over the foreseeable future. We are budgeting for the anticipated continued repairs needed to the irrigation system, tree program, and common area maintenance.

Buffalo Creek HOA

	Annual Meeting of Homeowners January 10, 2019 Registration begins at 6:00 pm Meeting 6:30 pm to 7:30 pm - Leeper Center						
I.	Call Meeting to Order						
I. II.							
III.	Establish Quorum of Homeowners						
IV.	Presidents Report						
V.	Management Reports						
	a. Minutes of Previous Meetings - discussion - approval						
	b. Review Annual Financial Statements						
VI.	c. 2019 Budget - discussions Election of Board Member						
VI. VII.	Homeowners Addressing the Board on Non Agenda Items (3 minute limit)						
VII. VIII.	Next Annual Homeowner Meeting - January 9, 2020 - 6:30 pm - Leeper Center						
IX.	Adjournment						
PROXY							
	LL PERSONS that the undersigned, being the owner(s) of a lot in the Buffalo Creek Homeowners Association, titute(s) and appoint(s) Dan Sattler, President, Buffalo Creek Homeowners Association, or						
(
undersigned Leeper Commeeting mais is entitled to name at the undersigned	(The insertion of name above shall constitute a designation of the person named as Proxy) gned's true and lawful attorney, for the undersigned and in the undersigned's name, place and stead to vote as the 's Proxy at the January 10, 2019 Annual Meeting of the Buffalo Creek Homeowners Association to be held at the munity Center, 3800 Wilson Ave., Wellington, Colorado 80549 at 6:30 pm or at such other day and time as the y thereafter be held by adjournment or otherwise, according to the number of votes the undersigned now or then o cast: hereby grants the attorney full power and authority to act for the undersigned and in the undersigned's meeting or meetings in the transaction of such business as may come before the meeting as fully as the could do if personally present, with full power of substitution and revocation; and hereby ratifies and confirms ttorney or substitute may do in the undersigned's name, place and stead.						
IN WITNES	SS WHEREOF, the undersigned has (have) hereunto set the undersigned's hand this						
	day of 2018/2019.						
(Signature o	f homeowner) (Address)						
(Print Name)						

2019 Budget

	201	18			Proposed
	Year	End	201	8	2019
	12/31/	2018	Budg	get	Budget
INCOME					
Homeowners Assessments	\$ 208,3	320.00	\$208,3	320.00	\$208,320.0
Interest Savings		945.04	\$2,0	00.000	\$4,100.0
Late Fee		370.00	\$3,5	500.00	\$3,500.0
Fines		345.00	\$4,0	00.00	\$4,500.0
Legal		75.70		00.000	\$5,000.0
Other		250.00		00.00	
TOTAL INCOME	\$ 229,8	305.74	\$248,8	320.00	\$225,420.0
EXPENSES		_			
General Office	\$ 2,1	186.94	\$3.0	00.00	\$3,000.0
Coupon Books		524.61		00.00	\$1,000.0
Postage		78.80		00.00	\$1,000.0
Management Fees		150.00		00.00	\$29,400.0
Bank Charges		737.15		700.00	\$700.0
Professional Fees	\$	20.00			\$100.0
Entertainment				\$0.00	\$0.0
Legal - Other	\$ 5	76.00	\$1.0	00.00	\$1,000.0
Legal - Collections		75.70		00.00	\$5,000.0
Pond Maintenance		36.94		00.00	\$4,000.0
Pump House		612.84		00.00	\$2,500.0
Audit / Tax Consulting		250.00	TO RESIDENT TO STREET AND STREET	250.00	\$300.00
Electricity/Irrigation Pumps		98.25		00.00	\$6,000.00
Trash Removal		14.00		00.00	\$57,288.00
Fence Maintence		45.00		00.00	\$5,000.00
Landscape Maintenance		280.00		280.00	\$29,280.00
Landscape Extras		83.60		00.00	\$6,000.00
Sprinkler Repair		14.46		00.00	\$11,000.00
Snow Clearing		63.75		00.00	\$4,000.00
Tree Maintenance		75.99		00.00	\$8,000.00
Tree Contract		327.20		200.00	\$13,200.00
Scrap Co Rd 9				\$0.00	\$0.00
Major Improvements - well		_			40.0
Sidewalk	\$ (2	250.00)			
Flower Beds		14.52	\$2.0	00.00	\$2,000.00
Miscellaneous / Maintenance	\$	50.00			\$500.00
Property/Income Taxes		59.00	\$8	300.00	\$900.00
Insurance		57.00		00.00	\$4,200.00
Bad Debts					ψ 1,200.0
Reserve Contribution					\$30,000.00
Capitol Expense	\$ 1	91.39	\$14,0	00.00	
Total Operating Expenses	\$ 224,1	73.14	\$240,6	30.00	\$225,368.00
Profit / Loss	\$ 5,6	32.60	\$8,1	90.00	\$52.00
Accounts Receivable	\$ 10,0	90.85			
Prepaids		15.42)			
		,			
Checking	e 25.4	93 OF			
Reserves		83.95			
Total Cash:	\$ 260,7				
Total Oasii,	\$ 285,8	00.34			
Posonio Goal	4074	200 00			
Reserve Goal	\$2/1,	00.00			300,000.00